29.8 
Road Safety
Road safety is compromised, there would be an increase of approx. 125 vehicular movements with the proposed 25 new houses (2.5 vehicles per property 62.5 vehicles).  On a weekly basis 40% of vehicles leaving the village are travelling at greater than 30mph (as recorded by SAM2 in June 2022), 25% of vehicles entering the village are also travelling at greater than 30mph into the village and past Broadfields Way and the newly proposed access route.
Due to the linear design, the village is congested with on street parking in particular the area from the surgery and shop up to School Lane. Journeys from this development to these venues will almost certainly be by car. There have been pedestrians involved in car accidents already, with the increase of vehicular movements it would be only a matter of time before there is a fatality within the village.
Not only does the village contend with it’s own volume of traffic, it provides the route for Langley School minibus convoy and regular hourly bus services. Additionally, when there is disruption on the A146, traffic diverts through the village.

